

HISTORIC TOWN OF EATONVILLE, FLORIDA TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 17, 2024, AT 7:30 PM

Cover Sheet

NOTE Please do not change the formatting of this document (font style, size, paragraph spacing etc.)

ITEM TITLE:

Recognition of the CMC Designation for the Town Clerk (Clerk Office)

TOWN COUNCIL ACTION:

PROCLAMATIONS, AWARDS, AND PRESENTATIONS	YES	Department: LEGISLATIVE (CLERK OFFICE)
PUBLIC HEARING 1ST / 2ND READING CONSENT AGENDA COUNCIL DECISION ADMINISTRATIVE		 Exhibits: Digital CMC Certificate Letter of Recognition, Lisa Garcia, MMC (IIMC President) Letter of Recognition, Lori McWilliams, MPA, MMC, IIMC Region 3 Director CMC Certification Badge

REQUEST: Request for the Town Council to acknowledge through a presentation of recognition the CMC designation awarded to the Town Clerk from the International Institute of Municipal Clerks.

<u>SUMMARY:</u> The municipal Town Clerk, along with the Tax Collector, is known as the oldest public servants/officers in local government. The title "Clerk" found its beginning back in 1272 A.D. and traces back to the biblical times (Acts 19:35).

On September 4, 2024, Lisa Garcia, MMC (IIMC President) of the International Institute of Municipal Clerks sent officially notification that the Board of Directors of the International Institute of Municipal Clerks have awarded Veronica L. King the International Institute of Municipal Clerks' designation of Certified Municipal Clerk (CMC). A digital CMC certificate has been given to display proudly until the official CMC pin and hard-earned CMC certificate arrives within 5-6 weeks of the award date of September 4, 2024. A representative of IIMC/FACC (Gwen Peirce, MPA, MMC, FACC Central East District Director) will present the official pin and certificate at a forthcoming date.

IIMC grants the CMC designation only to those Municipal Clerks who complete demanding education requirements; and who have a record of significant contributions to their local government, their community and state. In light of the speed and drastic nature of change these days, lifelong learning is not only desirable, but also necessary for all in local government to keep pace with growing demands and changing needs of the citizens we serve. The IIMC/FACC applaud Veronica L. King for her educational accomplishments and achievement of this milestone and congratulate her on her personal pursuit of professional excellence. Thanks to the leadership for your support of the role Veronica plays in your town.

RECOMMENDATION: Recommend for the Town Council to acknowledge through a presentation of recognition the CMC designation awarded to the Town Clerk from the International Institute of Municipal Clerks.

FISCAL & EFFICIENCY DATA: N/A